Staff Council Meeting

August 25, 2005
Attendees:  William (Butch) Beavers, Bridgett Garner, Susan Glasso, Sue Jeffreys, Brad Peeden, Angie Pickens, Sandra Poole, and Stephen Putman.
Absentees:  Dana Burbank, Audrey Mitchell, and Debbie Thornton. 
The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Brad Peeden, Chair. 
Agenda:  Approval of the agenda was unanimous. 

Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting were approved. 
Sub-Committee Reports:  The sub-committee for the remission of fees for dependent children reported findings. Stephen Putman will email his findings again and discussion will continue at the next meeting.

The sub-committee on staff recognition distributed their research from other universities. After discussion, a motion was passed to recommend to the President that staff be recognized for their service by giving them a day of birthday leave.  Additionally, gifts in increasing value along with printed certificates in 5 year increments on anniversary dates would be given.   
The salary studies issue was discussed briefly and members were encouraged to go to the website and view the revised Shared Government document and email Sandra Poole by September 7.

Old Business:  In April a letter was sent to Mr. Beaver (copy to Dr. Howard) requesting that he request his supervisors to allow employees to complete their own leave request forms. There has been no response from Mr. Beaver and the problem continues. A motion was passed to send a letter to Dr. Howard (copy to President Cale) requesting further action in this matter. 
Other:  Election results have been tabulated. Logan Key was elected to represent the area of Student Affairs. There was a tie between two nominees in the area of Advancement/Administration/President’s Office. This area will vote again to elect their representative. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is September 8 at 9:00 a.m. in Collier Library.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sue Jeffreys. 

